
CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTS 
 

32. Award CC-1284-06/TLR – Four Continuing Services Contracts for 
Sidewalks and Minor Construction less than $250,000 to:  Stage Door 
II of Apopka, FL; Compilog International Co. of Altamonte Springs, FL; 
AJC Construction, LLC of Orlando, FL; and Central Florida 
Environmental of Longwood, FL (Estimated annual budget of 
$2,000,000). 

 
CC-1284-06/TLR will provide multiple contractors to perform sidewalk and 
minor construction (under $250,000 per project) for the Public Works 
Department.  

 
This project was publicly advertised and the County received six (6) 
responses.  The Review Committee consisting of Antoine Khoury, Alan 
Ayash, and Eric Erickson, evaluated the responses.  Consideration was 
given to the firm’s qualifications, experience and proposed costs. 

 
At the November 7, 2006 Board meeting, staff recommended awarding 
contracts to all six bidders.  Discussions revealed that the solicitation limited 
award to only four bidders.  Staff is bringing this back to the Board with a 
recommendation of four agreements. 

 
The Review Committee recommends award of contracts to the four lowest 
priced, responsive, responsible bidders, Stage Door II, Apopka; Compilog 
International Co., Altamonte Springs; Central Florida Environmental, 
Longwood; and AJC Construction, LLC, Orlando.    

 
Authorization for performance of services by the Contractors under this 
agreement shall be in the form of written Work Orders issued and executed 
by the County and signed by the Contractors.  Each of the contractors will 
be allowed to propose on each work order.  They may bid unit prices below 
their contract unit price, but may not bid higher.  Each work order will be 
awarded to the contractor offering the lowest price that meets the County’s 
schedule.  When time is critical, the A + B method of evaluation will be 
utilized. 

 
The work and dollar amount for each work order will be based on the 
project and will be negotiated on an as-needed basis, not to exceed 
$250,000 per work order.  The funding for this contract will be with each 
work order, since each work order has a unique scope of work and cost.  
The combined total of all work orders issued to the four contractors will not 
exceed the Board’s approved budget for the projects covered.   The 
combined total of the four contracts is estimated at $2,000,000.00 per year.  

 



Public Works and Fiscal Services/Purchasing and Contracts Division 
recommend that the Board approve the project and authorize the Chairman 
to execute the agreements as prepared by the County Attorney’s Office. 
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